
  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 1 
 
 

 

 

  

CALENDAR TERM 2 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
I hope you all enjoyed the long weekend and the glorious outdoors, 

we were so lucky with the weather. Teachers are working hard with 

each and every student to assess their current level and how they 

can move forward in their learning. Please take the time to 

complete and return the survey about your child’s learning from 

home time as this will form the basis of the telephone parent 

teacher interviews in Week 9 and 10. Bookings opened this 

morning. 

 

I am looking forward to talking with 

teachers about the progress students 

have made at home and school. Our 

student reports will look different this 

semester. They will include assessment 

criteria for English and mathematics and ‘Where to next’ 

statements that identify future directions for your child’s learning. 

There will be a generic comment for all other Key Learning Areas 

and a student specific general comment. Attendance, social 

development and commitment to learning will be addressed.  

 

Thank you for your continued cooperation at drop off and pick up 

times. Our organisation is designed to minimise parent/carer 

movement throughout the school in order to keep our staff safe 

and well as well as our parent and carer community. Please 

remember to keep your child at home if they are unwell. If your 

child is coughing they should not be at school.  

 

A big thank you to our school cleaner, 

Anjna. She has taken on extra hours of 

work to provide the enhanced cleaning 

the school currently requires. Anjna takes  

a lot of pride in her work and we are so 

fortunate to have her as part of the 

Pagewood PS team. Thanks Anjna! 

 

At the beginning of this year I indicated through the school 

newsletter that 1H would have Mr Sam Harrison teaching them for 

Term 1-3, then Mrs Kristyn Arthur for Term 4. I am writing to let you 

know about a staffing change that will occur from next term. 
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JUNE 

WEEK 7 

Tues 9 Opportunity Class (OC)  
online applications open  

 

 Parent-teacher interview 
bookings open 

 

 P&C Virtual Meeting 7:00pm 

Wed, 
Thurs, Fri 

Canteen open  

WEEK 9 

All week Parent-teacher interviews  

Fri 26 OC online applications 
close  

 

WEEK 10 

All week Parent-teacher interviews  

AUGUST – TERM 3 

WEEK 5 

Thur 20 Kindergarten 2021  
Open Day 

 

SEPTEMBER 

WEEK 9 

Mon 14 Photo Day  

Wed 16 OC test date   

NOVEMBER – TERM 4 

WEEK 4 

Wed 4 Kindergarten 2021 Transition 

WEEK 5 

Wed 11 Kindergarten 2021 Transition 

 

SILVER AWARD  

Sofia 1/2M 

GOLD AWARD  

Ayaan 1H 

 

MERIT AWARDS for last week 

K Blue Alice Alex 

K Red Indi Sesilia 

K Yellow Spencer Laya 

1H Cameron Elena 

1B Hayden Isla 

1/2M Daniel Beni 

2H Nikoleta Cleaver 

2/3C Reno Neave 

3/4G Leon Ada 

4L Summer Andrea 

4J Matthias Jasmine 

5M Estelle Ava 

5/6W Anushka Michael 

6C Levi Sophia 
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Some of you would know that Mrs Rhonda Thomson has continued this year in the role as Relieving Deputy Principal – 

Instructional Leader at Mascot Public School whilst holding her substantive classroom teacher position here at 

Pagewood. Unexpectedly, the role Ms Thomson is relieving in will cease at the end of Term 2 and she will return to 

teach at Pagewood Public School. In order to maintain continuity of learning, Ms Thomson will begin teaching 1H from 

the beginning of Term 3 for the remainder of the year. Mr Harrison has done a marvellous job teaching 1H and Mrs 

Arthur was looking forward to returning to Pagewood Public School in Term 4. I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank Mr Harrison for all of his work in our school this year. We hope to see Mr Harrison and Mrs Arthur teaching at 

Pagewood in another capacity soon. 

 

The P&C will be holding a virtual meeting tonight. This has been ratified by the P&C Association of NSW. Information 

about how to join the meeting arebelow. Please join us from your home! Note meeting details are as per below and 

this will be a video call.  

Join Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/j/98589254404?pwd=QmsxVWJYekprWWQ5MlZNG8rVi9vdz09 

Meeting ID: 985 8925 4404 
Password: 550594 
 

Ms Nicole Mayhew 

Principal 

 

CHANGES TO SCHOOL SPORT 

The ESPSSA executive committee have made the decision to extend the cancellation of PSSA sport for the remainder 

of Term 2 and all of Term 3. Unfortunately, this means that PSSA Soccer and Netball will not be going ahead for the 

2020 school year. The continuation of Summer PSSA sport in Term 4 will be revisited closer to that time period. 

Along these lines, we have made the decision to cancel our school Athletics carnival, which was to be held at the end 

of this term, in light of the fact that the Zone Athletics Carnival will not be taking place. 

 

To counter this, the teachers at Pagewood Public School have decided to hold our own 'Olympics' day at the end of 

Term 3 to bring some sporting fun back into our school. This day will be for students from Kindergarten to Year 6, 

and will consist of a range of fun and inventive relay-style activities. More information regarding this will be released 

in Term 3. Thank you for your understanding during these ever-changing times. 

Miss Grisanti 

 

OPPORTUNITY CLASS INFORMATION (YEAR 5 IN 2021) 
The 2021 Year 5 opportunity class placement process was put on hold in April 2020 due to the COVID-19 situation.  

We now have a revised and simplified timeline for the OC placement process to ensure that students and families 

can have certainty about their placement as soon as possible. The changes include: 

 A new date for online applications. Parents must apply between 9 June 2020 and 26 June 2020. Late 

applications cannot be accepted. 

 

 A new test date - Wednesday 16 September 2020. 

To ensure fair and consistent assessment of students across New South Wales, students will be offered places based 

only on their test results this year – there will be no school assessment scores.  There will also be no opportunity for 

appeals given the tight timeframes. 

For further detailed information you are encouraged to visit (https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-

high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 
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Please contact your child’s class teacher or Mrs Sutherland for further information. Please return the form sent 

home last week whether you intend for your child to sit the test or not.  

 

CANTEEN 
Please note the canteen will be open on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week. A ‘Lite’ menu is at the end of 

the newsletter. We would prefer online orders, however cash will be accepted.  

 

WINTER UNIFORM/UNIFORM SHOP 

The uniform shop will be closed temporarily for “face-to face” sales however orders will still be filled weekly, on 

Wednesday mornings. 

Order forms must be used for all purchases and can be located here: https://pagewood-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/uniform-shop.html 

Please leave order forms at the office or email directly to the uniform shop ppsuniform@hotmail.com You can also 
email the uniform shop if you require a uniform fitting or have a second hand item enquiry.  Note that exchanges (in 
original packaging without tags removed) can be left at the office with clear exchange instructions.  

 

Term 2 2020 

Week 7 8 JUN  
QUEEN’S 
BIRTHDAY 
HOLIDAY 

9 JUN 
7:00pm P&C 
VIRTUAL meeting  

10 JUN 
 

11 JUN 
 

12 JUN 
 

13/14 JUN 

Week 8 
 

15 JUN 16 JUN 17 JUN 18 JUN 19 JUN 
 

20/21 JUN 

Week 9 
 

22 JUN  
Parent Teacher 
Interviews this 
week  

23 JUN 
 

24 JUN 
 

25 JUN 
 

26 JUN 
 

27/28 JUN 

Week 10 29 JUN 
Parent Teacher 
Interviews this 
week 

30 JUN 1 JUL 2 JUL 3 JUL 
LAST DAY OF 
SCHOOL 
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